
  

HoneyBee’s General Membership Meeting 

June 1, 2021 

 President, Jeanie Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 Visitors: Jennifer from Missouri, has made a double wedding ring quilt. Nancy 

from Rhode Island and is   relocating due to her husband’s work. She has been 
quilting for 5 years. She and has lots of fun doing it and enjoys the friendship 
quilting brings. We enjoyed meeting both these ladies and would love to have 
them join the guild. 

 Colleen Rosatone, the exchange chairperson, stated that the block exchange is 
doing great. We have received the full set of 30 of blocks from many of the 
members. There will also be a block drawing at the birthday party at the August 
meeting. The block is called, “I spied at the beach.” The patterns for both the 
exchange and the drawing can be found in the newsletter and on our website. 

 Maureen Wasson will be doing the premeeting get together at Panera’s. 
 Meet and greet is being volunteered to Elaine. Annette will see us in November. 
 Anne and Trini will give brief description to Connie for the newsletter concerning 

their positions for the newsletter to encourage prospective candidates for next 
year’s board. 

 Treasurer’s report by Anne Morgan:  The balance for savings and checking 
together is $ 14,000. We made about $100 on the auction. 

 Secretary, Trini Bowen provided members with copies of the menu from Jason’s 
Deli. Payment for the meal including 7.5% tax and a tip is due at the July 
meeting. Please make payment to Trini Bowen.  

 The Hawthorne Retreat in August is full. There are 22 people signed up.  
 Cinnamon’s staycation retreat in October will cost $55 and will run from Oct 15th 

through 17th. Members can arrive as early as 1:00 on Friday and sew until 10:00 
P.M. Sat 9- 9:00, Sunday 10:00-3:00. Friday night and sat night only are catered 
meals that are included in the fee. Members will be on their own for all the other 
meals. Feel free to bring snacks to share. 

 Robyn Eubanks will cover the leg work for Staycation Retreat. Robyn Eubanks 
will cover the leg work for Staycation Retreat. (Pat’s husband has been 
diagnosed with Leukemia. He has been in the hospital for 17 days and will be 
there an additional 6 weeks. Our hearts and prayers are with you both.) 

 Program: Mo will talk to us in Nov. about binding. And Annette will talk about EQ 
in January. 

 The June Cheerful pattern workshop will be taught by Jenna Borderching, 
 The T-shirt workshop will be held at the Masonic lodge in Arlington During July, 

We will be joining River City quilting guild for this event. We are looking forward 
to working with a sister guild. 

 Paula from “Sew Modern Chickie” will do a Pop-Up Shop at the cheerful 
workshop and at the Honeybee Birthday Party in August. 



  

 Quiltfest:The members discussed the fact that the Prime Osborne lost our march 
date for 2021 for Quiltfest.  However, the committee is still holding on to the 
March 2022 date until in case we cannot find another option. 

 Jeanie is asking Cinnamon’s to feature a quilt guild each month. or perhaps let 
us set up at new classes weekend. She will also ask local neighborhood 
newspapers to feature Honey Bee’s Quilt Guild.  Dawn will contact the local 
Creekside Newspaper. 

 Sunshine 
 BD Barbara point – knee replacement 
 Francis there was a drive by the night of our meeting. 
 Birthdays: Kristine Stein, and Faye Heyn 
 Anniversaries:  Maureen Wasson and Anna Turek, Robyn Allison, Christine 

Besser 
 It was good to hear that Carolyn Allen is feeling better. Our thoughts and prayers 

are with you Carolyn. 
 Mary Alice, Challenge chairperson reminded us that the.” Getting to know you.” 

quilt is due at the August birthday party. 
 Auction is being continued tonight. 
 Opportunity quilt – Jenna will help promote the quilt. 
 Show and tell. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 

 


